
 

 

PASTOR:    
FR. WILLIAM ANTILLON 
Parish Office/Rectory: (630) 365-6618 
wantillon@rockforddiocese.org 
william_antillon@yahoo.com             

Priest in Residence: 
MSGR. THOMAS DZIELAK, S.T.L. 
 

Parish Secretary:   
Deanna Smith        (630) 365-6618 
 

Music Director:   
Joan Lee                 (630) 365-6618 
 

Religious Education:  
Leila Rivers-DRE (815) 827-3205 ext: 3 
 

Parish Council:  
Brian & Amy Leigh     

Finance Council:  
Frank Hodowal       
 
Baptism: Contact the parish office to make  
baptismal arrangements. 
 

Marriage: Contact the parish office six 
months in advance. 
 
Sacrament of the Sick: Notify the parish 
office if someone is seriously ill, hospital-
ized or homebound 630-365-6618. 
 
New Parishioners: We welcome you! 
Please register at the parish office. 
 
Office Hours: 
Mon.-Thurs. 8:30am-4:00pm 
 
5N939 Meredith Road, Virgil, IL 60151 
Phone: (630) 365-6618    
Website: www.ssppvirgil.org   
E-mail:  ssppvirgil@aol.com 

SS PETER & PAUL 
CATHOLIC CHURCH 

Virgil, Illinois 

             SCHEDULE OF LITURGIES 
Saturday:               4:00 pm 
Sunday:                 9:30 am 
Monday & Tues:   8:00 am 
Holy Days:            8:00 am & 7:00 pm 
Confession: Tues. 8:30 am-9:30 am 
              Wed. 11:00am-12:00 pm 
                    Sat.   11:00am-12:00 pm 
Adoration:  Tues.  8:30 am-9:30 am 

Parish Mission Statement 
 The parish families of Saints Peter and Paul Roman Catholic Church are joined together for the purpose of strengthening the bonds of 
Faith and Love between individuals, families and Christ. Together with the Holy Spirit we are committed to peace, justice and respect for all life. 
 As members of this parish family, we are called to give of our time, talent and treasure for the goodness of all. 



 

 

On Wednesday, October 20, On Wednesday, October 20, Deacon Greg UrbanDeacon Greg Urban  of St Mary, Maple Park, will observe the 20of St Mary, Maple Park, will observe the 20thth  anniversary anniversary 
of his ordination to the Permanent Diaconate for the Diocese of Rockford.  We extend our congratulations to of his ordination to the Permanent Diaconate for the Diocese of Rockford.  We extend our congratulations to 
him and his wife Bev, and thank them (the deaconhim and his wife Bev, and thank them (the deacon’’s wife is an important part of his ministry to the Church) s wife is an important part of his ministry to the Church) 
for the years of service and the blessings which have come to us through Deacon Gregfor the years of service and the blessings which have come to us through Deacon Greg’’s ministry, which s ministry, which 
has been exercised on the parish, diocesan and national levels.has been exercised on the parish, diocesan and national levels. 
It has been traditional in the Catholic Church to view the origin of the diaconate in the sixth chapter of the It has been traditional in the Catholic Church to view the origin of the diaconate in the sixth chapter of the 
Acts of the Apostles (6:2ff), where seven men were selected to help in works of charity.  We also find the Acts of the Apostles (6:2ff), where seven men were selected to help in works of charity.  We also find the 
New Testament witnessing to the deaconNew Testament witnessing to the deacon’’s position in the Church in St Pauls position in the Church in St Paul’’s First Letter to Timothy.s First Letter to Timothy. 

One of the early Christian documents called One of the early Christian documents called ““The Teaching of the ApostlesThe Teaching of the Apostles” ” described a deacon as described a deacon as ““the eyes and the eyes and 
ears, the mouth, heart and soul of the bishopears, the mouth, heart and soul of the bishop.” .” Around the year 100, St Ignatius of Antioch said that deacons were Around the year 100, St Ignatius of Antioch said that deacons were 
““ministers of the Church of God,ministers of the Church of God,” ” and he mentioned two specific functions of deacons: [1] writing letters for the bishop and he mentioned two specific functions of deacons: [1] writing letters for the bishop 
and assisting him in the ministry of the Word, and [2] serving as the bishopand assisting him in the ministry of the Word, and [2] serving as the bishop’’s legate from one local Church to another.  s legate from one local Church to another.  
Assistance to the poor and needy in the name of the bishop was another main task of the deacon.Assistance to the poor and needy in the name of the bishop was another main task of the deacon. 

The diaconate as one of the three ordained ministries in the Church began to decline around the Forth Century for The diaconate as one of the three ordained ministries in the Church began to decline around the Forth Century for 
various reasons, and by the Seventh Century the diaconate in the Western Catholic Church (though not in the Eastern various reasons, and by the Seventh Century the diaconate in the Western Catholic Church (though not in the Eastern 
Catholic Church) was seen to be simply a step toward ordination as a priest.Catholic Church) was seen to be simply a step toward ordination as a priest. 

Interestingly, it seems that the modern idea for a permanent diaconate was discussed by priests in Nazi concentra-Interestingly, it seems that the modern idea for a permanent diaconate was discussed by priests in Nazi concentra-
tion camps who thought deacons would have been able to do much good in their parishes.  In 1957 Pope Pius XII spoke tion camps who thought deacons would have been able to do much good in their parishes.  In 1957 Pope Pius XII spoke 
in favor of restoring the permanent diaconate, but thought in favor of restoring the permanent diaconate, but thought ““the time is not yet right.the time is not yet right.”  ”  The time The time ““became rightbecame right” ” during the during the 
Second Vatican Council in the 1960s.   Discussion during Vatican II led to the restoration of the permanent diaconate on Second Vatican Council in the 1960s.   Discussion during Vatican II led to the restoration of the permanent diaconate on 
September 29,1964.  We are the generations who have since benefited from the restoration of this ordained ministry September 29,1964.  We are the generations who have since benefited from the restoration of this ordained ministry 
among us.  Let us rejoice with our diocesan deacons!among us.  Let us rejoice with our diocesan deacons! 

Every October, we celebrate Respect Life Month. We 
consider more deeply why every human life is valuable 
and reflect on how to build a culture that protects life 
from conception to natural death.  

Forever Young Luncheon is back! 
 

We welcome all those 60 years young and beyond to at-
tend a light lunch on  
Thursday, October 21st at 12:00 noon.  
Please call the parish center if you want to reserve a seat  
for you 630-365-6618! 

 The American Heritage Girls Troop is working on their 
Home Care and Repair badge. They are hoping to put to-
gether their own toolboxes and are asking for parishioners 
help. They are looking for gently used hammers, screw-
drivers, tape measures, nails/screws, safety glasses and 
pliers.  There is a box in the vestibule marked AHG Tool 
Collection. Thank you in advance for your help!  Drop off 
by November 5th please.  

Help support the 
Fall Festival by  
purchasing a raffle 
item. Pick a tag off 
the tree at the 
back of church. 
When you purchase 
it bring it to the 
parish office.  
Thank you for your  
support.  



 

 

Monday, October 18 
8:00 am   †Joseph McCure 
    By Bill & Lori Juns  
Tuesday, October 19  
8:00 am   †Harry & Mary Stark 
    By the Strobel family 
8:30 am  Adoration/Confession 
Wednesday, October 20 
8:00 am   †Poor Souls in Purgatory 
Thursday, October 21 
8:00 am   †Poor Souls in Purgatory  
Friday, October 22 
8:00 am   †Poor Souls in Purgatory 
Saturday, October 23 
4:00 pm   Parishioners of SS Peter & Paul and St. Mary   
Sunday, October 24 
9:10 am   Rosary 
9:30 am   †Joseph McCure 
                By Bill & Lori Juns 
     

The Blessed Mother Candle will burn for our parents. 
The Sanctuary Candle will burn for the forgotten souls in 
purgatory. 

Frank Aleman, Kathryn Andree, Carole Baur, Richard 
Baur, Ellen Bavaro, Ron Bergsma, Bill Boschini, Alyssa 
Braun, Lisa Braun, Diane Brown, George Butkovich, Tim 
Carlin, Stacy Condon, Don Faber, Tracy Frericks, Barb 
Geisen, Karen Gorenz, Nick Hankes, Chuck Henson, Caro-
line Ho, Dick Hopkins, Alyssa John, Maryann Kaminski, 
Ed Keller, Debra Kellogg, Jack Kramer, Dave Kraus,  Pa-
tricia Kruzich, Brian Leigh, Maureen Lindhorst, Gloria 
Martin, Roger Martin, Lucia Martinez, Andrea Monachello, 
Victor Newn, Sandy Petit, Carol Plating, Terri Raffe,  
Heather Staudacher, Alan Svihla, Mary Tarchala, Sara 
Wagus. 

If you would like to add or remove someone from the 
prayer list, please call the parish office at 630/365-6618. 

10/11 John DiCostanzo 
10/12 Dan Anderson 
10/13 Sean Gannon, Felicity Kralka 
10/15 Zoe Gannon 

 

Target Goal for 2021  
$13,339.00 

Pledged Amount  $10,215.00            
Paid to Date    $9,590.00                 
Actual Shortfall   $3,749.00 
 

October 9 & 10  

$1,914.00  

Saturday, October 23, 2021  4:00pm 
Lector: 
Altar Servers: 
Hospitality: 
Sacristan: 
  
 
Sunday, October 24, 2021     9:30am 
Lector: 
Altar Servers: 
Hospitality: 
Sacristan: 

John Fabrizius 
Help needed 
Rose/Jim Kruzich 
Help needed 

Joe Gannon 
Help needed 
Help needed 
Help needed 

St. George Byzantine Catholic Church is hosting a 
Fall Iconography Workshop October 18-22, 2021 at the 
Church located at 720 Rural Street in Aurora.  This is an 
introduction to the liturgical art of the Christian East 
by iconographer Phillip Zimmerman. The icon to be writ-
ten is Christ the Teacher. Painting and presentations will 
be held each day from 9 AM - 5 PM, with extra hours 
available if needed.  Supplies are included in the $300 
registration fee. Interested participants do not have to be 
parishioners of St George. Prompt registration is highly 
recommended as space is limited. Registration deadline is 
October 11th. For more information or to register call Fr. 
Fred Peterson, OSB at 630-851-4002.  

Do you have a loved 
one, whether living or 
deceased, in need of 
prayers? There are 
openings throughout 
the rest of the year for 
Mass to be said for 

your loved one. Please come to the parish office and 
schedule a date. Mass stipends are $10. 

Thank you to all who generously 
donated to the Hurricane relief. 


